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Here’s a list of your Officers, Board 

Members and Committee  

Chairpersons.  If you have any  

questions, suggestions, comments or 

just want to chat, give them a call. 

Newsletter Date  

CRUZIN 
NEWS-N-VIEWS 

S eptember went out with a 

bang!!!  Del-Mar GoodGuys was more 

fun than ever!!  The Phoenix Over The 

Hill Gang was in full force with 30+ 

Gang members and Carol Dalton's 

beautiful sis and hubby rounding out 

our group!  We had all waited so long 

for this trip and it did NOT disap-

point….cars, food, music, dancing & 

friends, it was GREAT!  Thank you, 

Debbie & Rick A. for always organizing 

this for us.  We did have two minor is-

sues with the cars.  Ron B. had a flat 

tire on his way home, but was back on 

the road quickly and made it home 

safely. Tom and Kathee F. had what 

some of us thought was a major issue 

but was fixed and home in no time as 

the story goes. We had safe travels for 

the most part!!!!!  Whew!!  Funny thing 

happened on our way home, when Art 

and I came over a hill outside of El Ca-

jon, California, we saw Tom and John 

with a Highway patrol officer on the 

side of the road.  My first thought was 

OMG!!! What did they do 

now????!!!?!?...and should we pretend 

we don't know them???  HA HA!  

Art and I drove back early Sunday to 

head out the next day camping on the 

rim with friends.  It was cold and wet 

and I was sure we were in the wrong 

state.  We had a lakefront camping 

spot by the time the rain stopped.  Our 

kids, Cyndi and Brian, joined us and 

we had a great time in spite of the 

weather. 

BUT........we were not done.  We re-

turned home from camping just in time 

to welcome 34 Gang members to our 

house for a Gravy Cookoff Breakfast 

Putt.  It was such a nice get togeth-

er!  We had four winners in the gravy 

competition, Steve & Cindy B., Teresa 

W., Art T. (me) kinda, and Mike & Susy 

A.  Thank you all for making some of 

the best biscuit coverings ever!!!  I don't 

think anyone left the house hungry and 

if you did, I owe you a donut.  There 

were about 6 donuts left that morning 

and by 5pm that same day, ZERO, and 

I didn't throw any away!!!!   

Thank you to all who joined in the 

fun!!  AND A HUGE......THANK 

YOU!!!!!! to the ladies who helped with 

the cleanup after the Putt; I really ap-

preciate all your help!!!  You are all 

such a joy!  Thank you, Andy Yex, for 

cooking the eggs PERFECTLY; I really 

appreciate you! 

Looking forward to the picnic at Bartlett 

Lake in November and of course the 

Christmas party.   

There's a lot of car stuff happening the 

month of October, so let's get out and 

drive our cars.  If you haven't heard 

about Wings and Wheels, check it out.  

It's a fun car show on October 30th at 

Falcon Field, there just may be a few 

spots left.  Fingers crossed if you're in-

terested!   Debbie T. 
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The Prez Sez: 

Let Teresa W. know if you go on a run/putt 

(in your club car and wearing your yellow 

shirts) with five members in the group.  
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If you need more places to go and things to see—please check before you go: 

K-MART CRUISE NIGHT:  Every Saturday night, 1445 S. Power Road, Mesa.  Starting August 6th from 4-8 p.m.  

Hosted by Arizona Veteran Rodders. 

VINTAGE PARTS, ARIZONA (formerly So-Cal):  Every second Saturday, 3427 E. McDowell Road.  Time:  6 a.m. 

PHIL’S FILLING STATION:  Every Sunday, October through May, 12-3 p.m.  Lots of fun, great cars, and good 

friends.  (The only time there is no show is if a holiday falls on a Sunday.) 

SCOTTSDALE MOTORSPORTS GATHERING:  First Saturday of every month, 7-10 a.m.  It’s free!  Scottsdale 101 

Shopping Center, 7000 E. Mayo Blvd., Phoenix, AZ 85054. 

BREAKFAST CRUISE-IN AT DILLON’S ARROWHEAD BBQ:  First Saturday of every month, 8-11 a.m.  20585 N. 

59th Ave. 

 

Many events can be found on cruisinarizona.com/carshows, arizonacarshows.com, nancyperryproductions.com 

and arizonaautoscene.com.  All flyers and registration forms for each show can be found online. 

Club Events: 

Saturday, November 6 — Club Picnic at Bartlett Lake at 10 a.m. Our photographer, Danise C., will take new pic-

tures of our members, so please wear your yellow shirts and bring your club car.  The Club will furnish hamburg-

ers, hot dogs, and buns, as well as condiments.  Please bring your drinks and chairs.  Club members will please 

bring the following: 

Last names ending in:  A-D: Dessert 

    E-M: Appetizer 

    N-Z: Side Dish 

 

Saturday, December 4 — Holiday Party at American Legion, Post 44; 7145 E. Second Street, Scottsdale, AZ. 
85251. 

You may bring your dues monies ($50) either to the November 3rd General Business Meeting or please contact 

Carol Dalton at her phone 602-421-1224 or her email jandcdalton@cox.net to let her know you will be coming to 

the holiday party and to send in your monies before November 19, 2021.  Your dues check will not be cashed until 

January 3, 2022.  Social members and inactive members may come to the party for $50, but must contact Carol 

Dalton. 

 

Themed festivities - are optional and NOT a requirement, but fun to dress up in your 1920’s, 1930’s 1940’s, 

1950’s or evening/party clothes, but not your yellow club shirts.  NOT recommended to drive your hot rod to this 

occasion. 

 

Reminders:   

• Courtyard by Marriott Scottsdale, Old Town rooms for December 4:  Please be sure you have secured your 

rooms.  The cut-off date for your Hotel reservation is fast approaching -  November 5.   

• Children’s Rehabilitation Services Clinic Toy Drive.  Please bring your donations by the December Club Meet-
ing. 

• Buy your raffle tickets for the beautiful quilt and table runner, proceeds to be donated to Hospice of the Valley. 

• Baskets will be auctioned off at our Holiday Party, also to benefit Hospice of the Valley. 

mailto:jandcdalton@cox.net
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  Cruzin News-N-Views is the official publication of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix.  Opinions expressed in this 

newsletter are those of the author and/or editor, not necessarily those of the Club or its members. 

  All material contained herein is released for publication providing credit is given to the Over the Hill Gang-

Phoenix, and/or author and remuneration is made if it is to be used in a profit-making publication. 

  Articles, suggestions, ideas, etc. are solicited and encouraged for publication and the Editor reserves the right to 

edit and publish those articles felt to be in the best interest of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix. 

  The Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix is a club made up of owners and operators of pre-1959 vehicles.  Its primary 

objective is to promote the sport of Street Rodding. 

  The Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix has a Business Meeting on the first Wednesday of each month at Red Devil 

Italian Restaurant at 3004 East Bell Road, Phoenix, AZ, at 6:30 PM.  Board Meetings are held at Mimi’s Café at 

Desert Ridge Marketplace, 21001 N. Tatum Blvd., Phoenix, AZ 85050 (Tatum between 101 & E. Deer Valley) on 

the third Tuesday of each month at 6:30 PM.    

  There is no Business Meeting or Board Meeting in the month of July. 

 

Birthdays 

Carol Aden  10/28 

Tom Altgilbers 11/24 

Carol DuBois  11/27 

Chuck LaVetter 11/28 

Will Myers  11/28 

 

Please let me know if I have missed your birthday and it will be 

included next time. 

If you are interested in buying or selling an item, I will include it in 

an upcoming newsletter. 

Please send to:  baileybnb@msn.com. 

Upcoming Events 

Car Shows: 

• November 13 — Islands Community Card Show; Gilbert, AZ 

• November 19-21 — GoodGuys; WestWorld, Scottsdale, AZ. We will park together on Saturday, November 20; 

meeting location to be determined so we can drive in together. 

• December 4 — Bill Luke Auto Group is hosting a Community Car Show at their Gilbert location, 1358 E. Mo-

torplex Loop, Gilbert, AZ 85297.  This event will be mainly a family-oriented event with food trucks and pic-

tures with Santa. If you are interested, or have any questions, please contact Sergio Steven Esquivel at his 

cell 818-317-2933 or email him at S.Esquivel@billluke.com  

• January 22, 2022 — Grand National Roadster Show, Los Angeles, CA. 

• April 29-May 1, 2022 — Seligman to Kingman, Route 66 Fun Run, Kingman, AZ. 

• August 12-14, 2022 — Big Bear Lake Car Show; Big Bear Lake, CA. 

 

 

For our members (old or new) who have not done a 4 to  5-paragraph writeup of yourselves, please send it to Betty 

at baileybnb@msn.com.  We would all like to know more about our members.  Thank you in advance. 

mailto:baileybnb@msn.com
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